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PRESENT: Deputy Mayor Voyer, Councillor Trahan, Antoine Boucher, Director of Public 
Works, Marius Robidas, Public Works Foreman, Kari Hanselman, Deputy Clerk.   

             
 
1. Agenda – approved 

 
2. Minutes of the previous meeting – June 17th, 2019 (Minutes circulated to Council on 

agenda of June 25th, 2019.) – approved  
 

 
3. Declaration of Conflict of Interest – none  

 
4. Correspondence and Information Items:   

 
a) Correspondence received from OPP regarding speeding on Centennial 

Crescent.  

• Discussions were had regarding the construction on Highways 94/17 and the 
impacts this has on traffic on Centennial Crescent.  

• The Committee discussed features of a proposed speed sign including, type, 
size, and anti-theft capabilities. Mr. Boucher said he has sent a few e-mails 
about purchasing the speed sign, but has yet to order the sign as the main 
contact person has been away. Mr. Boucher will order the speed sign this 
week.  

 
Deputy Mayor Voyer mentioned Nosbonsing Park Road and how the dust on the road 
has improved since being graded and rainfall. Mr. Robidas advised he will shave down 
the high culvert and that there is a “bump” sign in place.  
 
Mr. Robidas advised the Committee that the dozer is working great. They are currently 
in the process of acquiring bins to store the dozer between during the winter months. A 
roof has already been built. A screen for the dozer has also been built to prevent the 
waste from going over the blade.  

 
 
Councillor Trahan had a few items to bring forward at this meeting:  
 
 

1. Lake Nosbonsing Road repairs: Mr. Boucher advised that the tender is closing on July 
19th and that it was a tender by invitation. There are only two providers for this 
service. Tender openings will happen at 3:15 pm on July 19th.   
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2. Hidden Driveway signs on Derland Road. Mr. Boucher advised that he and Mr. 

Robidas did assess the need for signs. The signs have been ordered and will be 
erected as soon as they arrive.  
 
 

3. Condition of Treadlightly Drive: Councillor Trahan advised that he has been receiving 
lots of calls from residents regarding the condition of the road. The road is spreading 
apart and there is a rock surfacing in one location. Mr. Boucher suggested crack 
sealant may improve the condition. Mr. Robidas is to look into costs for purchasing 
sealant.  
 

4. Grass cutting around Astorville/Corbeil Welcome Signs: Mr. Trahan advised the grass 
is getting high around the sounds and maintenance is required. Mr. Robidas said that 
brushing is starting this week and he will ensure that grass around the signs is cut as 
well.  

 
 

5. Next Meeting date: To be determined 
 

6. Adjournment: 3:40 p.m.  
 
 


